DATE: February 26, 1974

TO: FILE

FROM: K. Smith

RE: TRANSFER DATE INFORMATION

I contacted Erwin Krasnow this morning to ask him what the FCC Regulations are concerning the change of call letters during the broadcast day (having described to him that the Post wishes to change the call letters following the signing on March 8).

In answer to my question, he said the FCC does not require a station to sign off for the old owner and sign on for the new-that the only time complete ownership information is required is at the beginning and end of the broadcast day. He will check this out with Percy Russell, however, and get back to me should his information be incorrect.

KS:ITM